
P&C NEWS – WEEK 4, TERM 2 
NO ONE can do everything, but EVERYONE can do something!! 
  

MOTHER’S DAY STALL & MAJOR RAFFLE 
Don’t forget to send your children with their Mother’s Day spending money 
tomorrow (Wednesday 10th May) along with their library bag to store their gifts 
safely. There will be lovely gifts to purchase and a small raffle for the kids at 
the stall. 
 
To be in the draw to WIN a Mother’s Day Buffet Breakfast Voucher for a family of 4 (under 2yrs 
free), all Raffle Money and Ticket Stubs (with name and number of ticket holder on the stub) are 
due back to the office first thing tomorrow morning (Wednesday Morning, 10 May). This prize will 
be drawn at Assembly Wednesday afternoon. 
 
If you can volunteer your time at the Mother’s Day Stall, we need helpers in the afternoon from 
11.30 onwards. Please come to OSHC on the day or email Kym at spotart@spotart.com.au 
 
NATIONAL WALK TO SCHOOL DAY and TUCKSHOP 
BREKKY – Friday 19 May. 

 
Be a part of this fun early morning gathering at school. WALK, RIDE OR SCOOT TO SCHOOL 
and join us at Tuckshop from 7.30am for a light brekky – there will be plenty for the family to eat 
with a small menu of food, smoothies, tea, coffee, Milo, and juice for sale. Councillor Steven 
Toomey for The Gap Ward will be joining us with plenty of healthy lifestyle merchandise to give out 
and to mingle with kids and families. Stickers will be handed out to all walkers and Certificates will 
be given to PRSS Student Walkers! Please join us and support the school. 
 
TOWNHOUSE DEVELOPMENT 
The P&C has paid for a town planner to write a submission with regards to the Proposed 
Townhouse Development next door to our school (159-161 Payne Rd). This submission has been 
presented to our Members & Stephen Rowe for feedback, and is now ready to submit. 
The deadline for submissions is Wednesday 10 May. If you would like to make your own 
submission, you can go to https://www.brisbane.qld.gov.au/planning-building/planning-guidelines-
tools/online-tools/pd-online-resources and follow the attached step-by-step instructions, using the 
development application number A004569551.  
We have been advised that the number of submissions matters. Your submission can be as simple 
as saying that you support the Payne Road State School P&C submission (also attached) and 
briefly highlighting your personal concerns. PLEASE, DO NOT copy and paste any text from the 
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P&C submission, your submission will be dismissed if you do so. You can only refer to the P&C 
submission and use your own words. Thanks in advance. 
 
THANK YOU! 
The P&C has put a call out for fundraising, volunteers and donations over the last couple of weeks 
and we would like to say THANK YOU for all your support.  

• We have asked for Library Volunteers – thanks to the parents that can help, this is very 
much appreciated. 

• We have asked for Mother’s Day Donations and Volunteers on the day, thank you to 
everyone that donated and have put up their hand to help on Wednesday. The amount of 
donations has been so overwhelming and we can’t thank you enough. 

• We would like to say a huge thank you to NikkiJ for collecting, gathering, wrapping sorting, 
creating and pricing the Mother’s Day gifts this year. We look forward to having the kids 
shop for their mums and/or grandmums on Wednesday. We have beautiful quality gifts to 
sell. 

• A big thank you to TraceyH for organising the Mother’s Day Breakfast Raffle that went 
home in school bags. Thanks to everyone that purchased/sold tickets. Good Luck to you all. 

• Thank you to everyone that purchased an Entertainment Book and thank you PhoebeK for 
running this fundraising program.  

• Thanks to JesseS for coordinating another Book Club issue.  

It really has been a busy 2 weeks. All funds raised supports our kids education at PRSS. 
 
WE STILL NEED A FUNDRAISING COORDINATOR 
Fundraising & Events Coordinator OR Duel Coordinators NEEDED. 
Without someone in this role there will be NO FUNDRAISING and NO MONEY RAISED for 
our school. We need your support! 
This volunteer role is coordinating a subcommittee that plans and organises our fundraising events 
at PRSS. This role will be completely supported by the Exec Team and the previous Fundraising & 
Events Coordinator in whom will stay in the Fundraising Committee. This role will not be left to the 
coordinator/s to do everything, we will be creating a fundraising team in whom will work together to 
make PRSS events happen. 
If you and another parent at the school would like to join together to take on this role please 
contact KymB at spotart@spotart.com.au 
 

WHO WE ARE? 

 
KIRSTY ENNIS 
Tuckshop Convenor 
 
How are you connected to PRSS? 
My daughter Marlee has been attending PRSS since Prep, and is now in year 2. 
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What is your role at PRSS? 
My role is Tuckshop Convenor for Kids Kitchen. 
 
What do you love about PRSS? 
I love that PRSS is a community within itself. We have so many talented, friendly, diverse and 
quirky families, teachers and staff whom love to celebrate and embrace any special occasion.  The 
support within the school, especially from the teachers and school staff, is genuine and a triumph 
within itself.  I also love the trees! 
 
What do you do for a living? 
I am the Tuckshop Convenor at Payne Road State School, and a Tuckshop Convenor at The Gap 
State High School. 
 
What are your passions? 
My passions are cuddling my kids, interior decorating, saving wildlife and habitats, attending 
handmade markets, photography and gardening. 
 
Scary fact about you! 
I don't drink wine or coffee! 
 

SUPPORT SERVICES 
• If you are on Facebook, please go to https://www.facebook.com/PayneRoadPandC and 

Like the P&C Facebook Page. We keep you up to date with events and important 
information. 

 
• Check out our Website payneroadpandc.com.au. We have mountains of information on 

how we can support you. 
 

• Library Help! If you can help out on a regular basis for ½ hour after school drop off on 
Fridays, or a day that suits you, the Library would love your help. Please contact Kym at 
spotart@spotart.com.au if you can lend a hand. 
 

• Entertainment Books - Wed 17 May.  Entertainment Books couldn't make Assembly on 
the 3 May, they are now coming to Assembly on the 17 May. Books will come home in 
school bags for those that didn't Opt Out. You can order books online via the P&C 
website http://payneroadpandc.com.au/ prior to this date and you will be given your book to 
start using now. Any questions please email PhoebeK at feebz@internode.on.net 

P&C UPCOMING EVENTS 
• Week 4 – Tuesday – Parent Rep Meeting 2pm 
• Week 4 – Tuesday – AUSKICK STARTS 
• Week 4 – Tuesday/Wednesday/Thursday – NAPLAN (year 3 & 5) 
• Week 4 – Wednesday – MOTHER’S DAY STALL and RAFFLE 
• Week 4 - Friday – P&C Day, 12 May. Please thank all our P&C staff and volunteers. This is 

their day. 
• Week 4 - Sunday – HAPPY MOTHER’S DAY 
• Week 5 – Monday – Good luck to all our Cross-Country District Runners 
• Week 5 – Wednesday – Entertainment Books visit Assembly & come home is school bags. 
• Week 5 - Thursday - P&C Meeting (18 May) – 7pm in the Library – Everyone welcome! 
• Week 5 - Friday – National Walk to School Day. TUCKSHOP LIGHT BREKKY & 

SMOOTHIE MORNING. 
• Week 6 – Under 8’s Week. 
• Week 6 – Thursday – Crazy Hair Day – Gold Coin for Act for Kids 
• Week 6 – Friday – Under 8’s Day – join us on the oval for a fun morning. 
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...................................................................... 
 
Thanks for reading. 
PRSS President 
Kym Bierenbroodspot 


